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Kenny Jennings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations 2021 graduate Kenny           

Jennings!  Kenny was a four year member of 

the Marcus Cross Country Team and worked at 

Kroger for the past two years. He will be 

attending the University of Oklahoma in the 

fall.  

Caleb Capek  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Caleb Capek will be graduating in May and attending the University of 

North Texas this fall studying business. His goal is to be an                 

entrepreneur and own his own business. Caleb is a 3rd degree black 

belt and four-year Marcus wrestler. He is such a great kid with an 

amazing personality and sense of humor. He really loves hanging out 

with his friends and family and we will really miss having him with us 

every day.  Madeline Wilson  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Madeline Wilson is a 2021 Flower Mound High School graduate and 

will be attending Oklahoma State University at Stillwater with a  

major in General Business – Pre Law.  Madeline has been active in 

varsity softball, FCA, Science National Honor Society, Math Honor    

Society and various volunteer projects with classmates in the local 

community.  Madeline has enjoyed living next to the lake and 

spends much of her summer surfing and wakeboarding.  

Joseph Castellanos 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Joseph Castellanos is a member of the Marcus High School     

graduating class of 2021. He played Basketball for Marcus for the 

past 4 years.  He was in their AFJROTC for 3 years and has enlisted 

to be a US Army Ranger, reporting for basic training in July 2021.   



Castlewood Class of 2021 

Will Van Zee 

Will Van Zee is a senior graduating from Marcus High 

School. He has played Varsity Football and run Varsity 

Track at Marcus. He plans to attend University of        

Arkansas and study engineering this fall.  

Andrew Leone  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Andrew is a Texas native, born in Irving, TX in 2003.  He has 
lived in Castlewood since 2006. He is a four year swimmer 

and water polo player at Marcus.  He is also an Eagle Scout. 
He will be attending the University of  Arkansas in the fall. 

  
“Andrew  great job at Marcus.  We know you will do          

awesome at Arkansas!” 
  

Love – Mom, Dad, Allison & Emily. 

  

Spencer Stark  

We are very proud of our son, Spencer Stark, who is graduating 

from Marcus.  He is a Texas Boys Statesman, Eagle Scout, and 1st 

Team Academic Allstate for Football.  He is also very involved in 

youth group and is a member of the Elm Fork shooting team. 

Spencer is industrious and energetic, qualities that helped him 

create a small power washing business- in fact you may have seen 

him around Castlewood cleaning driveways and pool decks. His 

future plans include earning a degree in business and construction 

management at BYU, serving as a missionary, and of course     

creating more businesses.  



Rachel Belanger  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are so proud of our daughter, Rachel Belanger. She 

committed to graduating early. This meant taking courses 

for two years in one. All the wile maintaining a 3.95 GPA. 

In the fall Rachel will attend UTD to obtain her Associates 

Degree before transferring to CU Boulder. She will study 

photojournalism and marketing. As her family we know 

there is nothing she cannot accomplish if she sets her 

mind to do so.  

Castlewood     Class of 2021

Jacqueline Camille Anderson  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jacqueline Camille Anderson is a Marcus High School   

graduating senior and also a Girl Scout Gold Award        

candidate. In the fall she will attend North Central Texas 

College.  

Josh Halcomb  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Josh Halcomb started at McAuliffe Elementary, next to Briarhill Middle 
school, then onto Marcus High school. He has been  studying the Dual 
Credit Welding Program with NCTC. He has mastered different types of 

welding and intends on getting into the Navy to weld. 
  

He enjoys skateboarding, biking, waterskiing, snow skiing,  jumping 
from bridges, and sleeping late. He enjoys making things with his 

hands. We are so proud of him. He has the whole world ahead of him. 
  

From boy scouts to the Navy serving his community. Excited to watch 
this young man soar! 

  



Castlewood     Class of 2021 

Reya Mosby 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our daughter, Reya Mosby, is a senior at Marcus High School. During 

her time at Marcus, she was in Varsity Choir, a member of the award 

winning acapella group Fusion, as well as the feature/opinion editor 

and business manager of the school newspaper, the Marquee. Reya 

will be attending the University of Texas at Austin in the fall, where 

she will be a part of the Honors Program in the Moody College of 

Communications. She plans to major in journalism and minor in    

political communications. Her dad, sister, and I are so incredibly 

proud of her and can’t wait to see what God has in store for her next!  

 

Chase Audas  

We are so proud of Chase and the incredible young 

man he has become!  Chase will be pursuing a degree 

in business and entrepreneurship.    

 Brock Alsaffar  

Castlewood resident, and Marcus High School alum, Brock Alsaffar is    

graduating cum Laude from Texas Tech University. Brock will be receiving 

a Bachelors of Arts degree in Music Education.  His passion for music    

began when he picked up a trumpet in the Briarhill Bulldog Band hall and 

grew tremendously during his time in the Marcus Band. Brock is pursuing 

a teaching position in the DFW area and hopes to ignite the same passion 

among future generations of talented musicians. His family wishes him 

much success.   



 

2021 Pool Season  

 

The pool opens May 1, 2021 

The pool is open daily from 10:00 a.m. to 10 p.m.  

Residents may bring guests this season and the pavilion is       

available to rent.  

 

If you need a new or replacement pool card please visit 

www.castlewoodhoa.com or visit the on-site office during       

business hours.  

Nolan Blake  
Nolan Blake will graduate this May from Marcus High School. 

Nolan was on the Marcus Golf team for 4 years, is a member of 

the National Honor Society (NHS), the Math Honor Society        

(Mu Alpha Theta), National Society of High School Scholars, on 

the  Leadership Team for FCA (Fellow Christian Athletes), on 

the Genesis iPad Team 2019-2020, recipient of the Victorious 

Warrior Award Marcus High School Varsity Golf  2020, recipient 

of Marcus Marauder Awards for Dedication to Excellence,       

recipient of the LEF Scholarship for Lake Park Senior Men’s Golf 

Association as well as the Top Merit Academic Presidential  

Scholarship.  We are beyond proud of your hard work,             

dedication, perseverance and  the compassionate young man 

you are.  

 



 
 

Landscaping and the Winter Freeze  
 After consulting with landscaping professionals, listening to the concerns of residents, and           

considering the availability of replacement landscaping the BOD has established a timeline for residents to 

remove all  dead landscaping due to the winter storms in February.  

All dead landscaping must be removed by the end of May.  Violations will be issued in 
June and daily fines of $10 will begin in July until which time the dead landscaping has been  
removed. 
 The association encourages residents to replace lost landscaping but understands that demand is 

high, and availability is low and that the hot summer months are not an ideal time to plant new landscaping. 

Residents may revisit options to replant lost landscaping in the fall. The association’s priority at this time is for 

residents to remove all dead landscaping from their yards in a timely fashion.  

 If you receive a violation and wish to appeal, please plan to attend the next monthly BOD meeting 

to bring your concerns to the BOD. Residents should be prepared to provide sufficient evidence as to the 

likelihood of the landscaping in question thriving in the future. The burden of proof in each case falls to the 

resident.  

 

 The City of Highland Village collects yard waste each Monday. Please review the following        

guidelines before placing yard waste at the curb for pick-up: 

• Yard waste should be placed at your curb in biodegradable brown kraft bags. 

• You can place up to 20 bags at the curb for pickup. 

• Yard waste is defined as lawn, grass, or shrubbery cuttings or clippings and dry leaf rakings, small tree 
branches (not to exceed 4-feet in length), bushes, shrubs, green leaf cuttings, fruits or other matter usually 
created by refuse in the care of lawns and yards. 

• Exceptions are large branches, trees, bulky or non-combustible materials that are not manageable by a 
single worker on the back of the truck. To dispose of these items, please call CWD at 972-392-9300 to    
schedule pick up of larger branches or trees for an additional cost. 

• Yard waste in non-biodegradable containers such as garbage bags will not be picked up as yard waste 
but rather left at your curb to be picked up on your regular solid waste collection day and will be considered 
bulk waste that will be hauled to the landfill for disposal. 

• All trees, shrubs and brush trimmings must be cut, tied with biodegradable twine and placed in bundles 
and set out without obstructing the sidewalk.  

• Individual bundles should weigh no more than 50 lbs. and be no longer than 4-feet.  

 

 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation and for helping to keep Castlewood such a great place to live! 

 

The Castlewood BOD  



 

Castlewood CONNECTION 

CASTLEWOOD HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 

3420 FAIRFIELD LANE 

HIGHLAND VILLAGE, TX 75077 

Did you know you can now pay for pool cards and amenity rentals with a credit card?  

Check out the community website at www.castlewoodhoa.com for all the latest community news and 

answers to the most commonly asked questions.  

 

 

May BOD Meeting  May, 19, 2021  

Location: Clubhouse  

Time: 7:00 p.m.  

 

Jennifer Hansen  

Community Manager  

jhansen@spectrumam.com  

 


